

Meeting minutes for 11/3/24

Attendance, Mike Storer, Joe Walsh, Wayne Leslie, Bob Greenleaf, Ted Greenleaf, Cloby Hobart, Keven Vermette, Gene Garry, Michele Borovici, (Richard Leary, Ron Gingres, Shapleigh S.C.)

Opened meeting at 4:31

Treasurer reports: account balance \$5,628 savings balance \$1,000.20 Printed for viewing. payments to: CMP, website, Richardsons, hardware store, Mr. Morral tractor supply. Deposit: donations, parsonsfield town, membership. **Bob motion to accept, second by Wayne, unanimous vote (8-0) Yes**

Secretary/Minutes: Always posted to website. **Bob motion to accept, second by Wayne, unanimous vote (8-0) Yes**

President's report:

Old Business: from last meeting:

Club thoughts on town deeding land over to club and apply for a tax abatement as tax exempt, if it's do able would need to go town vote. Insurance is the issue, town dropped us. **Still working on, checking back Beginning of year.**

We need to look in to building insurance, I've called around to get a quote, waiting on a call back. Insurance professionals 1,000 +/- . Fire only. **Checking a few others.**

New business:

Touch a truck was a huge success and all proceeds of \$540 was donated to the snowmobile club. **Hopefully an ongoing thing,**

RSD graphic quote of \$225 2x4 Clubhouse sign, **Mike motioned to purchase, second by Wayne (8-0) yes**

New bridge build in Andrew's swamp went awesome lots of people, thank you all.

Ramps needed on bridge behind Russ Libby's

New sled was delivered!

Lots of new volunteers! Thank you all, it's nice to meet new people!

Bridge plaques are ordered, just waiting. This is for the Narragansett number one grant requirement.

Please keep track of trail maintenance hours, we've done lots of trail work that we can get reimbursed for.

Vice President's report --

Snowmobile maintenance. Service equipment & drags 3 Are all welded up and ready to paint.
Keven and Mechelle will help

Drag actuator last one was use, we should have an extra on hand, **Bob motioned to purchase second by Wayne (8-0) yes**

Mike put out donation buckets around town, collected \$18.79. putting out a few more in new locations.

Finishing up new sled for grooming, need light pole. **Setting up a time to finish up 1 and start on Newwest.**

MSA/membership Update: memberships are slowly coming in, so far we've sold 16 family memberships, bringing in \$735. From memberships.

Board updates/recommendations (None at this time)

Trail Report: Wayne taking next 2 weekends off, prioritizing Dog rd, Doles pond, New Dam

Newfield side- looking good

Need re-route for Pepin Pit/Carroll Pit road on B-loop, **Gene is working on this and something in the works, looking in to landowners.**

Nature Conservancy—many trees down... **Gene still waiting on text and call back from John Baily**

Did a small landowners requested reroute on Gray rd and Newfield rd. **Bob signed it with new trail signs.**

Shapleigh snowmobile Club want to work with us and help with keeping

Limericks side:

New small bridge needed on T-bone trail, old one washed away. Water was missing, possibly a culvert.

Winnie rd needs some attention at the ledges with some equipment late fall. Needs to be cleared first. **Steve Colby said it is too much for him to do, needs fill. Possibly rerouted in the future.**

Rt 5 crossing is good to go! Thank you Gene, **Mr.McLain wanted to meet us with a plan.**

We cleared trails from the tree farm to just about to line school area.

Cleared dog rd to almost sedgly rd

Cleared all around franks property to town hall.

Bridges: so far we have completed 6 bridges so far with the funds from Narragansett number one foundation, for the future naming all bridge crossings for references to aid in emergency situations, future grants, landmarks, to help others reference locations,
So far: \$3,670.78 In lumber \$834.02 in hardware \$4,504.80 total. \$1,495.20 left +/- **final numbers need to be figured and finalized.**

Others...

Bob proposed an offer for some dock floats, he will look into and will let them know we're interested.

Shapleigh snowmobile club recommended reverse cameras on groomers, and touched on their new endeavor taking on the Atv portion of their club. Willing to work with us to keep ATVs out of restricted areas.

Next meeting December 1 at 4:30pm at the Clubhouse.

Motioned to adjourn by Mike, second by Wayne. (8-0) yes